
SHORT!!!!!!!!!!!!!!  

Dear Friend, 

Years ago when our time was getting near to be discharged from the military 

there came a time that we were called “short timers”.  During that period of 

time we would go down the hall after work and yell out “SHORT”.  That time 

has come once again, but not to be released from military service, but to 

have the wonderful joy of returning to Brazil on November 17th. 

While we do look forward to returning with great anticipation there is also a 

great since of gratitude to God for the wonderful way he has blessed us 

during this furlough time.  We have traveled many miles, visited many 

“ministry partners” who have faithfully supported the ministry in Brazil, as 

well as seen the Lord provide even more “ministry partners” for the work 

that still needs to be done. 

Please continue to pray for us as the time draws near to return to Brazil.  

Tickets are purchased and paid for.  Packing has started.  Plans are being 

made for the beginning of a new time of service in Brazil.  Pray for the sale of 

the car that was given to us.  The money realized by that sale will be invested 

in the Hope Ranch Ministry.  There is still the need for funds to build the first 

phase of the activity building as well as the remaining 7% of the support 

needed.  Pray as churches consider their 2016 missionary budgets that they 

will remember these two needs.  Remember always the need for new 

missionaries to plant more churches, develop Hope Ranch Ministries, and to 

begin a Bible Institute to train nationals in Catalão.  

These three needs have been a constant item of prayer for many months.  

They have been presented to many.  Please pray about these needs seeking 

what God would have you to do to partner with us in meeting them.   

In Christ, 

Bill and Susan   

 

 
 
 

Please pray 
for 

these needs:  

There is a need for 
an Activity Center 
at Hope Ranch to 

provide a safe 
place for recreation 
as well as a larger 

place to preach 
God’s word. 

 

There is a need for 
new missionaries to 

plant more churches, 
develop Hope Ranch 

Ministries, and 
to begin a Bible 
Institute to train 

nationals. 

 

 

There is a need for 
additional 7%  

monthly support.   
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"Portanto, quer comais 

quer bebais, ou façais 

outra qualquer coisa, 

fazei  tudo para glória 

de Deus." 

1 Coríntios 10:31
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